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Meeting Minutes

Monday 9th November 2009 

Attended by:
J Smith (JS) Thorn Court Apt                                S Antrobus (SA) Albion Towers                                      C Nuttall (CN) Malus Court

J White (JW) Thorn Court Apt                               M Whiteley (MW) Albion Towers                                   M Collis (MC) Malus Court

S Smyth (SS) Thorn Court Apt                               P Hudson (PH) Spruce Court                                          A Ward (AW) Pear Tree Court

E Down (ED) Thorn Court Apt                                K O’Neill (KO) Arthur Millwood                                      R Gambles (RG) Pear Tree Court

S Thompson (ST) Thorn Court Apt                        H de Boer (HdB) Arthur Millwood                                  S Appleyard (SAp) Protocol Security

S Barnes (SB) Thorn Court Apt                              T Weir (TW) Whitebeam Court                                      J King (JK) Protocol Security

P Edwards (PE) Thorn Court Apt                           G Knight (GK) Malus Court                                             W Carlon (WC) Salix Homes

R Kerassites (RK) Thorn Court Apt

Apologies:

Cllr Loveday; M D’Arby; J Rickson and C Standish

Only items relevant to security and environment issues will be minuted in these notes

JS asked the meeting to confirm that the minutes from 12.10.09 were a true record of the meeting-all attendees approved.

	Agenda Item
	Discussion/Points Raised
	Action/Decision & by Whom

	1. Matters Arising from previous minutes
	· There has still been no contact from Northern Counties, JS to chase this up.

· PH reported that the problem with the students parking on Spruce Court continues.  TW suggested that the group contacts the university and passed on a contact e-mail address to JW.  JW to chase this up.  WC added that Salix Homes needs time to look at getting fob readers for the students using the car park.

· RG reported that nobody attended the meeting at Peach Tree Court on 3.11.09 as promised at the last meeting.  SAp apologised for this but JR is on indefinite leave at present and he didn’t know about the meeting or would have got someone to attend.

· New tenants lists have been delivered to Spruce Court and Arthur Millwood Court.

· PH informed the group that Spruce Court could not apply for the grant for CCTV mentioned at the last meeting due to not being eligible under the social inclusion category.  WC will look into getting some of the damage repaired and obtaining some fire proof paint for the block.

· SA mentioned that the Fire Service were doing fire assessments around the high rise blocks in the area.
	· JS to contact Northern Counties Head Office.
· WC to look into getting fire proof paint for Spruce Court and the repairs required.
· JW to contact the university regarding the problems the students cause in the area.

	2. Correspondence
	· None.
	· None.

	3. Security Issues


	· SAp introduced himself to the group as the MD of Protocol Security and said that any issues raised will be dealt with ASAP.

· HdB asked about performance figures as JR usually brings a monthly report, SAp apologised and said he would forward them on.

· JS spoke about an incident on Thorn Court Apt on 9.11.09 when the security guard was allowing visitors into the block that are not allowed in due to an exclusion order.  Further information was given as the guard wasn’t answering the intercom when buzzed and when JS went down to see the guard in question he didn’t know where the injunctions were kept and hadn’t had a handover from the previous shift. The guard also said he didn’t know how to work the cameras.  SAp said he will speak to the guard in question and arrange for training.

· JS also mentioned that over the last weekend only 4 visitors were recorded as coming onto Thorn Court Apt on the security logs, everybody who lives on the block can clarify that the block is very busy at weekends with visitors and that this log cannot be accurate and is putting tenants at risk if security are not aware who is on the block or who they are visiting.  SAp to look into this.  

· A few meetings back JR discussed the security on Thorn Court Apt and agreed that we would have continuity, with 3 guards on a 4 on/4 off shift pattern.  This has not been happening and it seems to be anybody who can cover the shifts is put on the block.  SAp said he will make sure that all guards who come onto the block will be made aware of injunctions in place and that a new guard will be starting on 16.11.09 called Liam who is permanent.  SAp said he will personally oversee guidelines are adhered to.

· Car parking registration was mentioned by JS as security haven’t been recognising the badges and which drivers are registered with Salix Homes and have been denying them access to the car park on Thorn Court Apt.  JS said he is working with Nigel Rayner from Salix Homes to sort the badge ID out as there are about 20 cars without them and advised anyone who hasn’t re-registered to go to the Property Shop in the Gateway to register their vehicle.  WC will speak to Nigel Rayner about this also.  Nigel Rayner to be invited to the next meeting by JS.

· PH commented on the fantastic new guard team on Spruce Court, the only problems arise when the floaters are covering as they don’t use tenancy lists and let the student’s park in the car parks.  JW added that having permanent guards on these blocks makes all the difference to the service delivered.  SAp responded by explaining that there is regular turnover of staff throughout the industry and that they do try to establish regular teams as this develops stability in knowing people and operations required for the blocks and especially for sick leave or holidays.

· PE asked what facility is there for someone who has been off to catch up on new injunctions or incidents.  SAp said that handovers covering the last 24 hours should be given between each shift which obviously aren’t being done, he will look into this.

· JS mentioned that even though there are injunctions in place, the security staff are not there to physically stop people from entering the block and can only advise the tenant or person that they are breaching their order and if ignored log it, passing the details onto the legal team at Salix Homes.

· MW said there have been a spate of people delivering leaflets and flyers on Albion Towers and thought this was not permitted, he added that the security guard had been advised not to let them on.  JS said the leaflets could have come from someone internally.

· MC reported ASB on Malus Court and asked if anyone had any further information on this ongoing issue and also to ask if the damage had been reported.  WC to look into the details given to him by MC regarding the damage.

· HdB asked how the pilot scheme was going with Protocol Security changing the bins over at the weekend on the tower blocks.  WC said he had spent hours in the wind and rain doing them himself throughout Salford recently.  SAp said he had visited the blocks himself last Sunday to see if there were any problems but there were none reported and added that when the bins have been changed over the staff have a tick list to say they have been done so the service can be audited.  Some guards claimed they hadn’t been told but have now signed to say they have received training, so there should be no excuses.
	· SAp to forward performance figures for November 2009 to the group.

· SAp to speak to the guard involved in the incident at Thorn Court Apt.

· SAp to look into why the guards aren’t filling in the visitors log book.

· SAp to ensure guards coming to work on Thorn Court Apt are aware of guidelines and injunctions in place.

· JS and WC to speak to Nigel Rayner about car parking registration on Thorn Court Apt.

· JS to invite Nigel Rayner to the next meeting.

· SAp to ensure handovers are given between each shift.

· WC to look into the incident on Malus Court reported by MC.

	4. Environment Issues


	· CS not present at this meeting.

· One item not concluded is CS forwarding the pink bin collection schedule to groups as requested.  SB has been given 2 different versions from 2 different people at the Environment Dept.
	· CS to forward the pink bin collection schedule to groups.

	5. Police Issues
	· No officers in attendance tonight and no feedback forwarded.
	· JS to contact the Police and get an area update.

	6. Salix Homes Issues

6. Salix Homes Issues
	· WC explained how the new First Response service worked and that the easiest way to contact them was to ring the 0800 218 2000 number that will transfer your out of hours calls to First Response.  The aim of the service was to get a contractor out to you or send their own team if they were able to deal with the problem.  They are not expected to complete general cleaning duties but will clean up hazards ie/bodily fluids, chemicals etc.

· RG commented that a broken window was fixed quickly on Peachtree Court and praised the service; he also asked if the service was going to send out flyers to tenants so that people knew about the new service.  WC said some leaflets had been delivered out to blocks, RG said he would deliver them on Peachtree and Peartree Court if required.  WC further added that posters should be put up in all blocks by the end of the week advertising the service.

· JS asked WC about performance figures for the service but WC said it was too early to pull the report together and will compile this for December’s meeting.

· JS asked if the problem with CCTV had been resolved on Albion Towers, WC said that a contract is being put together for the procurement of the CCTV equipment and weaknesses will be identified once the tender has been compiled and this will sort what needs changing.

· ED spoke about the recent meetings he had attended where people were complaining about the unfairness of the security charge, WC said this was being looked into and it may be dealt with in 2 phases, these being: looking into how the money is being spent to provide a better service ie/ First Response and maybe expand the service to other areas of Salford bringing in more income.  Secondly, possibly widening the service provided by security staff depending on the blocks needs.  The current service is controlled from Sycamore Court; this is possibly moving over to Diamond House for a better, more efficient service.  There is currently a £400,000 gap in the income the service brings in to what is paid out and ED asked how this gap could be filled without service charges rising.  WC said each block will be assessed as to how much money is paid into the service to how much of the service they can buy in, this would mean the smaller blocks would have lower revenue than the tower blocks.

· HdB informed the group that they have been told on Arthur Millwood Court that the blocks can’t be gated in and has requested that CCTV be used over the estate to monitor the area, this demonstrates that each area of Salix Homes is different when it comes to security.

· SS raised the low profile the SSP’s keep and suggested that the minutes and updates be sent out to TARAs so they can distribute information and maybe increase the awareness of the groups and encourage people to get involved.  ED commented that in the next edition of Limelight there are dates for all SSP meetings for 2010.  WC added that everyone was informed but maybe publicity needs to be put up again to remind people.  HdB commented that it never says that the meetings are open to anyone.  WC said that if the minutes are sent out to TARAs it will make the group difficult to function as each group will have feedback and decisions will be harder to reach and minutes difficult to compile.  

· JS asked if the fob readers have been approved yet, WC said he is awaiting feedback from Graham Platt and thinks they have been funded.  JS said John Laycock had said different at the Pendleton Area Forum meeting saying that they are looking at different schemes, possibly something like a garage door sensor system.
	· WC to ensure posters are put up in blocks to advertise First Response.

· WC to bring performance figures to December’s meeting.

· WC to keep the group informed of the security charge review.

· WC to feedback about the fob readers.

	7. AOB
	· JW reported to the group that BP has been declined funding from Your Salix Your Say due to us not being constituted and because it was to fund a group.  HdB said he was sorry to hear that and hadn’t realised that you had to be constituted as it hadn’t said that in the guidelines.  JS added that he had spoken to Salix Homes about this and wasn’t happy with the outcome, so it has been agreed that we will try for funding externally, possibly SALT or Community Committee.  
· JS asked the group if they felt that we needed to be constituted, majority of attendees voted to stay as we are and didn’t feel the need to be a constituted group.
· HdB informed the group that he attended the last Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee and the BP minutes were included, so we are being represented elsewhere in the community.
· JS collected the donations for the Christmas Gathering at the next meeting and shown a calendar that he had compiled for attendees, which will be ready for December’s meeting.
	· JW and JS to look into funding for the group.


Minutes taken and typed up by Joanne White.                                             Date, Time & Venue of next meeting:   Monday 14th December 2009 @ 7pm

Original minutes kept on file if issues arise.                                                                                       Thorn Court Apartments Community Room  

Meetings will take place on the second Monday of each month.                                           http://sites.google.com/site/broadwalkpartnership
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